

Welcome Crafters

The Ocean Park Staff looks forward to your arrival. We hope you are looking forward to an opportunity to enjoy exploring your faith, meeting new friends, catching up with old friends and CRAFTING in a fun, safe and accepting environment. With 100 acres of beautiful property, you will have the opportunity to experience the beauty of God's Creation, nurture friendships and/or spend some quality relaxing time in our fireside room.

What to bring on your retreat:

Ocean Park's Fall season is usually in the upper 40's-low to low 60's. There is likely to be morning and evening fog and a good chance of rain. If you have any questions, please contact the Ocean Park office at 360-665-4367 or carole@opretreat.org

Crafting Supplies	Contact solution, contact case, glasses
Sleeping bag or linens (Our beds are Twin size)	Shower shoes
Pillow, extra blanket(s)	Toothbrush, toothpaste
Towels, washcloths	Bug repellent (Not too bad in the Winter)
Shirts, shorts, long pants, sweats and sweaters	Sunglasses (one can hope)
Warm jacket, light jacket, and/or rain jacket	Water Bottle/travel coffee mug
Underwear and socks, extra shoes	Bible
Soap, shampoo, comb, brush, hair dryer	MEDICATIONS: All over the counter and
	prescription medications

OPTIONAL TO BRING:

- Pencil, pen, paper, envelopes, stamps
- Headphones
- Favorite stuffed animal
- Flashlight (extra batteries)
- Camera
- Musical instrument
- Money for camp store

PLEASE DO NOT BRING:

- Valuables: expensive jewelry, etc.
- Speakers
- Drugs, alcohol or tobacco of any kind
- Pets
- Husbands

Check-In: Please feel free to arrive at any time on the date you registered for. There will be a "**Self Check-in**" sheet in the Sea Breeze Lodge. Please find your name and room assignment and check arrived in the appropriate box. Our staff and/or camp dean will greet you and answer any questions. Please call (360-665-4367) if you have any questions.

Cell Phones: While cell phones have become a part of our everyday life, we encourage you to limit your cell phone use and take time to be present with those around you. That said, we realize that life continues in your absence and sometimes, you just have to take that call. Please note that Verizon and AT&T have decent coverage, but Sprint and T-Mobile have little to no coverage at camp.

Wi-Fi/Electronics: OPCRC has a campus wide wifi network. Please feel free to bring your device that connects via wifi. We ask that you be mindful of your fellow crafters when it comes to electronics. Please bring **headphones** if you plan to listen to music throughout the weekend. We ask that you leave speakers behind as not everyone appreciates your great taste in music.

Welcome Crafters

Pets: While OPCRC is generally a dog friendly facility. When we host individual registration retreats, such as our Craft Retreats, it becomes difficult to host our furry friends. Out of respect to all of our guests for this retreat, we ask that you leave your furry loved ones behind for the weekend. If you would like to book your own retreat, please contact us and we can work with your to accommodate your dog(s). Sorry, no cats.

Camp Store: Please note that we are bringing more items back to our camp store. From sweatshirts (\$30) and t-shirts (\$16) to mugs, cards, and beanies, we have a variety of items for you to take a bit of OPCRC home with you. The store will be open various times throughout the weekend. All major credit cards are accepted at the camp store. **New merchandise in for our 2017 camp season!** If you would like to purchase a shirt online for us to hold until your arrival, please visit our online store at https://squareup.com/store/ocean-park-camp-and-retreat-center

Emergency: In the event of a family emergency, the camp number 360.665.4367 is monitored 24/7 during retreats. Please leave this number with your family in the event they might need to get a hold of you during the weekend.

Diet, lodging or other needs: We strive to meet the growing need for special dietary considerations. Please make sure you have indicated your dietary needs on you registration form. There is a refrigerator and microwave available for guest use if you would like to bring some of your own food. Call the camp if you wish to make arrangements or to talk about specific dietary needs.

"The Stash" As mentioned above, there is a refrigerator and microwave available for guest use. We kindly ask that you **keep any snacks/food in the main dining area** and NOT in your rooms as it could attract critters.

Canceling? If you must cancel, do so well ahead time so we can plan appropriately. Call our office at 360-665-4367 if you wish to cancel. Even if you must cancel at the start of the retreat, let us know so that we do not become unduly concerned when you do not show up.

How to Find Us!

OPCRC is located 1 mile North of the 4 way stop in Ocean Park, WA on the Long Beach peninsula. Our physical address is **28511 Vernon Ave, Ocean Park, WA 98640**. If you have questions on locating us, please call 360.665.4367. To send correspondence, please use our **Mailing Address PO Box C, Ocean Park, WA 98640**

From Olympia:

- ▶ US 101 N towards Aberdeen
- WA-8 West towards Montesano
- ▶ Right onto WA-107 towards Raymond
- ▶ Left onto S. Main St
- ▶ At the end of the road LEFT onto US-101
- At the end of the road RIGHT onto US-101
- ▶ Right onto Sandridge
- Left onto Bay Ave
- Right onto Vernon Ave
- Left into OPCRC

From Longview/Vancouver:

- WA-432 West
- Continue on Tennant Way
- Left onto Oregon Way
- Right onto Hwy 30 (West)
- Right onto Astoria Bridge (towards Ilwaco)
- Left onto US-101
- ▶ Right onto Alt US-101
- Left onto US-101
- Right onto Sandridge
- Left onto Bay Ave
- Right onto Vernon Ave
- Left into OPCRC